
Hill View Primary School
Reach For The Stars

Newsletter No. 32  w/c 20/05/24

————————

Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May
Half term Holiday (SCHOOL CLOSED)

Coming Up w/c 3rd June

Monday 3rd June – Whole School return to 
school 08:35 

Thursday 6th June – Year 6 Royal Signals 
Museum Trip

Friday 7th June – Year 6 catch up swimming

Friday 7th June – Year R Shoe Box Challenge 
due in

————————

Reminders

Year 1 Branksome Chine Trip payment 
deadline: Wednesday 5th June £9 via WisePay

——————

Hot School Meals (Forerunner)

Hot school meals must be ordered by midnight 
on Mondays for the following week. 

www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

————————

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from school, 
please contact the school office:
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 

If leaving a message or sending an e-mail, please 
give the child’s name & Class/Year Group. We are 
required to record the Reason for their Absence. 
We need specific details rather than just “unwell”. 
Please let us know your child’s specific symptoms 
e.g. temperature, cold/flu symptoms, vomiting etc. 
Providing these details will prevent us calling you.

Please refer to the NHS website for advice 
regarding whether to keep your child away from 
school if they are unwell.

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we approach the end of this half term, I would like to thank you 
for all your continued support as we work together as a school 
community. 

We have had an extremely successful half term with the children 
focused on learning and doing their absolute best every single 
day. All visitors have been extremely impressed by their manners, 
politeness and positive attitude towards both learning and school.

As you are aware the summer term trips have already started with 
Reception visiting Farmer Palmers and Yr5 heading to the Winchester 
Science Museum and there is more to come, across the rest of the 
summer term along with Parents evenings and Sports Days. It will be 
a very busy end of school year.

The PTFA have as always been very active in raising funds for the 
school, please look out for the new thermometer charting our 
journey towards playground improvements. A huge thank you to 
them and all who attended the first ever ‘Colour Run’, I know it was 
an extremely successful event!

I hope you all have a lovely half-term break and look forward to 
seeing you all back on Monday 3rd June.

Kind regards
Miss Buckland

--------------

Message from the Governing Body
We would like to inform you that Sam Anderson-Parker received the 
most votes in the recent ballot and we have invited her to join the 
Hill View Governing Body. Congratulations to Sam!

We would like to thank all the nominees for putting themselves 
forward for the ballot and expressing their interest in joining the 
Board. We received a large response to the election, so we would 
also like to thank parents for taking the time to cast their votes.

Hannah Staddon
Chair of Hill View Governing Body

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Child-Home-Learning-Summer-2.pdf
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/parent_login.asp
http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/
mailto:office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Year 4 Update

Year 4 have been learning all about India this half term- the food, the 
climate, the rivers and many more aspects of Indian culture. As part 
of our Design and Technology skills, we completed some market 
research about the different dips that Indian cuisine is famous for. 
We were lucky enough to have Chef Dayman from The Royal 
Academy of Culinary Arts and Bournemouth and Poole College to 
lead a cooking session to awaken our senses to Indian spices. We 
worked as a team to prepare, cut, peel and grate the ingredients we 
needed for produce raita and a red lentil daal. We then invited our 
families into school to join us for a tasting session and enjoy reading 
the booklets we made about India. It was lovely to see so many of 
our Year 4 community come along to support us and perhaps try 
something new! Have you ever tried an Indian daal?

------------------

Year 2 – End of Universal Free School Meals
We would like to remind Parents and Carers of current Year 2 
children that the Universal Free School Meals entitlement ceases at 
the end of KS1 (Year 2). From September 2024 when your child starts 
KS2 in Year 3, unless you are eligible and in receipt of Free School 
Meals, you will need to pay for any hot lunches that you order. 

If you are unsure if you’re eligible and/or you would like to apply, 
please complete the form found here.
Thank you.

-----------------

Parentkind.org 

------------------

------------------

https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/free-school-meals
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/your-pta-expert/parent-webinars?utm_source=parentkind.org.uk&utm_medium=website-notification&utm_campaign=parent-webinars-spring-2024&utm_term=parents&utm_content=static#heading465737


Uniform Preloved & NEW!
We have a wide range of stock available of 
new Uniform to purchase from us.  Please 
see our updated price list below or by 
clicking here to view on the school website.
We can now send you a link for electronic 
payment with easy collection from the school 
office!  

We continue to have stock in the main office 
for pre-loved items. An honesty box is at the 
reception desk.  We only accept cash for pre-
loved.  If you have any clean, good quality 
items for donating, please leave in a bag 
under the existing clothes rail.  All donations 
are greatly received.  
Thank you.

---------------
PTFA Team Vacancy

Do you think you can join our team of fun 
and friendly volunteers? Our annual AGM 
will take place on Tuesday 24 September 
whereby we will be looking for new 
members.  As our children grow and in-turn 
leave Hill View, sadly so do our P.T.F.A. 
therefore we really need new faces to 
continue the good work for our school and 
children.  If you’d like an informal chat, 
please don’t hesitate to pull one of us aside 
or drop us a message via Facebook, or email 
Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk

-------------------

How to reach us:
Email: Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
Facebook: www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/

Classlist: https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7

PTFA Update

Colour Run 

The colour run held at Slade’s Farm was a great success! 
The weather was kind but that didn’t 
stop the water pistols and the help of 
Redhill Fire Station for adding a lot of 
water!! If you missed it this time, then 
we very much hope to do another one 
in the future. Big thanks to all those who 
attended and helped out. 
Click here to see more photos from the day

----------------

Summer Fayre: 
Friday 21st June.      
5pm – 8pm

We still require helpers to run the stalls at the Summer Fayre.
Stalls could be at risk of not opening or having to close at certain 
times. We strongly rely on and appreciate the help of all volunteers 
to enable these events to take place for the children and their 
families. Please email Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk or message us via 
our Facebook page if you can help. Thank you in advance. 

Slot A: 3:30pm – 5pm (set up)  Slot D: 7pm – 8pm
Slot B: 5pm – 6pm   Slot E: 8pm – 9pm (Tidy up)
Slot C: 6pm – 7pm

Raffle tickets 
Each ticket is £1. Please try and sell them to friends and family too. 
More sheets are available from the office. Please return the sheets 
and cash in an envelope to the office for our attention. Tickets are 
also available on Classlist. The raffle draw will take place at 7pm on 
the evening of the fayre, so stick around to see if you’re one of the 
lucky winners! 

Donations 
We will have the following ‘Non uniform days’ in exchange for 
donations to hold our popular tombola stalls:
Friday 14th June: £1 donation 
Friday 21st June: 
Years R & 1: Fill the cup (supplied to you a week before) with 
wrapped sweets & decorate bright & colourful 
Years 2 & 3: Chocolate for our ‘Chocolate’ tombola. 
Year 4: Cakes for our Cake stall at the Fayre OR £1 donation. 
Years 5 & 6: Bottles of wine or £1 for our ‘Wine or not’ tombola 
(parents can also drop at the office if you prefer) 

Thank you for your continued support.

Rachel, Sam, Alistair, Michelle, Lorraine, Jen, Jo & Nickie 
PTFA Committee Members 

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/school-uniform/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7
https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/gbgu3oda6y2nknuhvbh2t/240518_Colour.Run.Fullsize.zip?rlkey=t86rkcehx5byyeevg2il9jdqh&st=hlkdp1by&dl=0
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk


This week’s WIZARDS

 

YR – Finley B
YR – Leia C
YR – Elea Y
Y1 – Arlo S 
Y1 – Thea C

Y1 – Tommy C
Y2 – Maddie DT

Y2 – Cody PV
Y2 – Emilia H

Y3 – Charlotte C
Y3 – Chloe T

Y4 – Brooklyn H
Y4 – Kohen S
Y4 – Sophia S
Y5 – Esme J

Y5 – Divine-Destiny D
Y5 – Mira A

Maths Badges

Y5 – Divine-Destiny D - SMILE

The Demon Headmaster – Gillian Cross

When Dinah is fostered by the Hunters she 
thinks her biggest problem will be fitting in with 
her foster-brothers, Lloyd and Harvey. However, 
once she starts at her new school it's clear that 
there's more to worry about. All the children, 
apart from a handful including Lloyd and Harvey, 
are too well-behaved - robotic almost - and 
oddly keen to please the creepy 
headmaster. The three children set out to 
discover the nature of his influence over 
everyone . . . but then Dinah finds herself saying 
and doing things she has no power over. Soon 
they uncover the headmaster's wicked plan.

Recommended Read Book of the week 
(Y4)

-------------

Family Hubs
Did you know that BCP run seven family hubs and three outreach 
centres to help support all families that need early help services, 
ensuring that families get the right help at the right time? Any family 
can contact them, and they will signpost you to appropriate support.

Family Hubs can help with:
• specialist early help navigators to support you and your family 

whenever you need it
• a range of parenting programmes to support you, your child 

and young person
• activities for you to enjoy with your child under 5
• health services such as midwife clinics
• information, advice and guidance, including information on 

and signposting to local childcare, signposting to a range of 
services including debt advice and information on community 
activities

• family support from our early help family support teams
• domestic violence support
• foodbank vouchers and support with accessing food
• breastfeeding pump loans.

For further information online, please click here.

------------
Clarification
Further to the message on last week’s newsletter regarding children 
left unattended before school, we would like to clarify that only 
children in Years 6 and 5 will be allowed to come to or leave school 
independently; a letter stating which days that the child has 
permission to do this must be provided to the school by the 
parent(s) or carer(s) to ensure clarification for staff.

Kindness Cup Awards
Reception: Rosen Class

Year 1: Monet Class
Year 2: Nightingale Class
Year 3: Simmonds Class
Year 4: Hawking Class

Year 5: Armatrading Class
Year 6: All 3 Classes

https://www.fid.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/online-family-hub/information/family-hubs-early-help-and-outreach-centres/family-hubs-and-outreach-centres
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